# Moretonhampstead Primary and Preschool Newsletter Friday 12<sup>th</sup> September 2025



Dear parents and carers,

We have had a great start to term! The children have enjoyed getting to know their new friends, teachers and routines. Teachers are beginning to introduce the new topics and the school feels purposeful and exciting. The children are enjoying still using the field. Please ensure a change of footwear and a coat in sent in for playtimes. Thank you so much for ensuring uniform is in place and the children are arriving on time and ready for lessons.

## **Communication**

Please ensure you have downloaded the eschools and parent pay apps. You should receive communications this way. We sent newsletters fortnightly, but there are also numerous communications as well. This might be events for your child's class or admin tasks from the office. Please read things carefully, complete consent forms and add to diaries. The office workload is huge, so please help Vicky by completing and returning things so she does not need to chase you! Thank you.

At the end of this email, we have attached the dates we already know (subject to change) and we will add to this as time goes on! The date list includes FOMS and community events.

#### **Contacting staff**

You are always welcome to make contact with your teacher. You can do this by emailing the office <a href="mailto:adminmoretonhampstead@thelink.academy">adminmoretonhampstead@thelink.academy</a> marking the email FAO: Ms Crone (for example). This email is monitored during working hours.

#### **Urgent contact**

For anything urgent (safeguarding or other) or any suggestions, worries or concerns please contact me on <u>alex.waterman@thelink.academy</u> and I will get back to you as soon as I can. Otherwise do catch me. I am usually in school Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays (I work the other 2 days at other schools within the Link Academy Trust) but I am contactable.

### **Our New Reception Class – Little Tors**

We are super proud of our reception class, there are 19 of them! Many of them feel like they have been here for ever. They are a really lovely and confident bunch, enjoying playtimes and lunchtimes with the 'big' children, it's lovely to see! Well done to all of them.

Have a super weekend,

Mrs Alex Waterman

